

# Bellbrook-Sugarcreek Preschool Weekly Newsletter 11/18/2022

- NO school Thanksgiving week–November 21-25
  - Happy Thanksgiving to all!! Our preschool staff is SO thankful for each and every one of our students and their families.
  - We wish you all a safe and wonderful holiday week filled with lots of good food, family, and friends.



- Reminder: Tuition is due on the first of the month.
- Turkey Trot and Friendsgiving

- The Turkey Trot was a huge hit!! The kids had so much fun and were so proud of themselves.
- A great time was had by all at the Friendsgiving celebrations, and the yummy snacks were greatly appreciated and enjoyed.





















## Weekly Staff Highlight

- Each week we are doing a weekly staff highlight to tell you all about our amazing preschool staff.
- This week's staff highlight is Andrea Chaffin (Mrs. C), a classroom assistant
- See the attached page to learn all about Mrs. C
- Andrea Chaffin Staff highlights bellbrook (3).pdf

## Weekly Family Fun Activity

- Each week we will be sharing a fun and simple learning activity that you and your child can do together
- This week's activity is shared by Andrea Chaffin (Mrs. C), a classroom assistant.
- Mrs. C said this may sound crazy, but it is super fun. Have a sock fight! She shared that one day when she had put off laundry too long, there were lots of socks in their household. As she was folding and putting them away, she threw a rolled-up pair of socks at one of the children. The look on their faces made her laugh so hard. They laughed and threw it back. And then it started,

- the sock war. They had so much fun and it became a tradition. She said her adult children still remember it.
- You can take this fun and silly activity a step further and have your kids help you sort and match socks. This is a mathematical skill. Have them match them, learn to roll them together in a ball, and then play sock basketball with a laundry hamper.
- https://artscrackers.com/2016/04/08/laundry-hack-for-parents/

## Looking for substitute teachers and assistants for preschool

- If you or someone you know is interested in being a substitute teacher or substitute assistant at our preschool, please contact Kimi Kessling at the Greene County ESC at <a href="mailto:KKesling@greeneesc.org">KKesling@greeneesc.org</a>
- We are always looking for wonderful subs to cover for our staff when they need to be out so we can ensure our students are well taken care of and safe
- This is especially important as the cold and flu season starts. When our staff needs to be out due to illness of themselves or their children, it leaves us short-staffed and out of ratio, thus affecting our students. Subs have been VERY hard to find the past couple of years so we greatly appreciate any assistance that can be provided.
- Great part-time and flexible job for stay-at-home parents who might only be available when the kids are in school and want to earn some extra money while having lots of fun. Think of it as getting paid to volunteer at your child's school.
- Our staff is very helpful and will provide support in the classrooms while you are here

# Community Events

- Positive Parenting November 2022.pdf
- JROTCHolidayCarnival.pdf
- We have a new way for the district to communicate community events and important dates for grades PK-12.
  - Please be on the lookout for The Eagle Eggs Newsletter each Monday.

### Questions? Concerns? Comments?

 Please feel free to email Traci Womack, Preschool Director at <u>traci.womack@bss.k12.oh.us</u> (email is the best way to contact me since I am typically only in Bellbrook on Tuesdays and Thursdays)  You can also contact Miss Jenny in the preschool office at 937-848-5001 ext. 6902 jennifer.dreischarf@bss.k12.oh.us

